July 24, 2011
UPDATE
Strawberry Fire Protection District

Board of Directors meeting

July 19, 2011

All Board members and Secretary Shelly Kendall were present.

There were three guests.

Minutes from previous meeting and warrants were reviewed and approved.    
OLD BUSINESS::


 1.  Progress on the repair work for the Ford Fire Truck was reported.  There were five items under consideration and it was decided to purchase two of them and the rest were put on hold for the time being.  The truck will be taken down to Hi-Tech Emergency Vehicle Services, Inc. for inspection and repairs in the near future.

2.  Consideration of a written agreement with Pinecrest for insurance purposes was tabled.

3.  Lee Dempsey reported that we had bids in the amount of $4700.00 for the two trucks and stainless steel tank.  He is in the process of sending necessary paperwork to the prospective buyers and the sale should be completed within a month.


4.  The final budget for FY 2011-1012 was approved. Note:There were no changes from the tentative budget posted on the website.

NEW BUSINESS:


 1.  There was no decision on the joint home owner and district hydrant plan.  The board asked for more information.

2.  CSFA Workshop training for volunteers was discussed.  Our volunteers will be given the opportunity to participate in this training.  All expenses will be covered by a Grant administered by CSFA.  There will be a total of 16 workshops over the next four years.  Board members will encouraged to attend if possible as information on grants and volunteer recruitment and retention as well as other management issued will be topics for workshops.


3.  Consideration of changing the meeting date for either the August or Sept. meeting to a weekend was not approved.


4.  Consideration of establishing an inventory of all district equipment was discussed and Board Secretary, Shelly Kendall, and a Board member will be setting up the process and the volunteers will be asked to do the physical inventory in the near future.

5.  The Joint Powers Agreement was discussed.  Dee Martin asked that the Board issue a position statement as direction for Board members attending the County JPA meetings.  After discussion, it was decided that each board member would bring their thoughts in the form of bullet statements to the next meeting for incorporation into a position statement.


6.  The 2010-2011 Grand Jury Report included findings and recommendations for special districts.  Under Penal Code 933 and 933.05 the Strawberry Fire Protection District was required to respond.  The letter of response was reviewed and accepted.  Note:  A copy of the response letter is attached for your information.
The Board of Directors is very interested in your concerns and comments regarding the operation of the Fire District.  Please feel free to contract any of them through the email account – strawberryfire85@gmail.com or by phone to any of the directors.
  The next meeting of the Board will be on August 16th.   Time and location to be announced.

